
    Town of Alto 
Regular Meeting 

November 12, 2019 

Minutes 

(Work Session 6:30pm) 

 

 

 

Those in attendance: 

 

Audrey Turner, Mayor 

Carolyn Cabe, Mayor Pro-tem 

Allen Fox, Council Post 3 

Eddie Palmer, Council Post 4 

PJ Huggins, Council Post 5 

Joe Davidson, Building Inspector 

Lisa Turner, Finance Officer 

Penny Rogers, Town Clerk 

Absent: Josh Ivey, Chief of Police 

 

     A work session preceded the meeting to discuss all current projects. Attorney 

David Syfan explains that the Third Party Inspection Ordinance sets standards and 

time-lines for inspections to be done according to State guidelines.  Officials 

discussed finances and upcoming events. 

 

     The Alto Town Council held the regular council meeting on November 12, 2019.   

The meeting was called to order by Mayor Audrey Turner.  The invocation was 

delivered by Councilman Eddie Palmer. 

 

     The agenda was presented to the Council for approval.  Councilwoman PJ 

Huggins made a motion to approve the agenda.  Pro-Tem Carolyn Cabe seconded 

the motion.                                                                                        Approved by all.                                                                                                                                                                                                        

                                                                                                              

     The minutes of the October 28, 2019 Called Meeting were presented for approval.    

Councilman Eddie Palmer made a motion to accept the minutes.  Councilwoman PJ 

Huggins seconded the motion.                                                       Approved by all. 

 

New Business:     

      First on the agenda, Attorney David Syfan swore in new Councilmember Post 3, 

Allen Fox.  He took his place with the Officials. 

 

     Mayor Audrey Turner presented the first reading of the Third Party Inspection 

Ordinance.  It will be adopted at the next meeting. 

 

     Mayor Turner presented the first reading of the Alcohol Ordinance that changes 

the selling time from 9am to 7am Monday through Saturday. 
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     Pro-tem Carolyn Cabe made a motion to approve the End of the Year Employee 

Bonus, same as previous years, full-time employees receive a 40 hour week and part-

time employees receive an average hour week that they normally work. Councilman 

Eddie Palmer seconded the motion.                                            Approved by all.                                                                                                                                         

                                                                                                                                                                              

 Old Business:  None 

   

Recommendations from Officers, Departments, and Attorneys: 

     Mayor Turner stated that the Tree Lighting will be on Thursday, December 5th 

from 6-8 at the new Municipal Complex. She will check on the catering for the 

Christmas dinner for the 12th or 19th. 

     Councilwoman PJ Huggins presented the monthly police totals.      

 

Public comments:   

     Charlotte Kimbrell asked if the old City Hall grounds would still be decorated 

for Christmas, she was told yes. 

     Carolyn Fox inquired about the tickets issued on 365 and was told that area is 

Baldwin. 

 

    Pro-tem Carolyn Cabe made a motion to adjourn the meeting.  Councilman Allen 

Fox seconded the motion.  The meeting was adjourned at 7:16 pm.                                                                                                                                             

                                                                                                        Approved by all. 

 

 

Respectfully submitted by: 

 

 

 

Penny Rogers 

Town Clerk 

 

 


